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Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 

2018 Board of Directors 
 

President       Travis Montgomery        951-244-5193   

            tamontgomery@verizon.net 

Handicap        Chris Wilkeson         951-255-6313 

   1st VP        chriswilkeson@yahoo.com 

Tournaments       Jon Evans            951-244-7924          

   2nd VP      jon.evans3@verizon.net 

Secretary       Ted Horton            951-246-2928 
            tnhorton@aol.com 

Treasurer       Rodney Smith          951-674-1984 
            rsmith@stratwater.com 

Wed. Game      Gary Bradford          951-244-6320 
            fsh4bss@twc.com 

Membership      Greg Brack            951-570-1239           

    Rules     rgbrack@msn.com 

Public Relations   Joe Kamashian         951-244-3675 
            jkamashian@ca.rr.com 

Green Com.     Shannon Van Druff       951-244-8848 
            shannon.vandruff@gmail.com 

Social         Steve McCain          951-244-0119 
            mccain4@ca.rr.com 

2018 Tournament Schedule 
 

Sweetheart Tournament                February 11 
Spring Kickoff                                 March 17,18 
Presidents Cup                                          April 21 
Men's Club Championship                             June 1,2,3 
Member Guest                                September 8 
Stag Day                                   September 29 
Member-Member                                 November 17,18 
Christmas Tournament                           December 15 

Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 
Mission Statement 

 

Promote Honesty and Integrity in the game of golf. 
Promote the enjoyment of, and participation in, the game of golf 

for all members. 
Arrange games and tournaments that are fun,  

fair and inclusive. 
Provide financial disclosure and administer the Club’s  

assets in a professional and business like manner. 
Promote sportsmanship and care for the golf course 

 

The Men’s Golf Club Board of Directors 
Meets the First Wednesday  

of Each Month 

 

Club Historian    Jim Magill           951-244-5030 
            jamesmagill1926@gmail.com                   

 

SCGA Rep.      Dudley Thompson      951-244-6505 
            jthompson2@aol.com                              

 

Golf Pro        Pat Kemball          951-246-1782 
            patkemball@pga.com 

Hopefully, our long hot summer is coming to an end 
and we will be able to enjoy our golf course in its 
best condition of the summer.  The golf course  
superintendent and his staff have worked diligently 
to protect the course during the record heat. 
Thanks to all of our members that are participating 
in the Member/Guest Paradise Classic this next 
weekend.  It should be a fun event for all and an  
opportunity to share our fine golf course with others. 
Stag Day is on September 29.  This is a fun event, 
with an opportunity for both players and non-players 
to win great raffle drawing prizes.  Even if you don’t 
play in the tournament, you can buy one or more of 
the raffle tickets and attend the evening stag dinner 
and drawing.  Members of the Men’s Golf Club 
board will be selling golf, dinner and drawing tickets. 
At the August Men’s Golf Club board meeting,  
following a member request, the board agreed to 
review the possibility of the Wednesday 18 max 
skins game being calculated using “half pops” or 
half strokes.  The five Wednesday games in August 
will be evaluated using both the current full stroke 
calculation and the half stroke method.  The “half 
pops” method means that a natural birdie, by a  
player who does not stroke on a hole, will not be tied 
by a par from a player with a full stroke on that hole.  
The same would be true for a non-stroking player 
who gets an eagle.  He would not be tied by a  
player with a stroke who gets a birdie.  This will be 
discussed in detail at the September 5 Men’s Golf 
Club board meeting.  Please come and share your 
thoughts as the board considers this matter. 
In case you want to do a little advance planning for 
when the golf course is closed for “over seeding” 
and maintenance, the course closes on Monday  
October 8 and reopens on Monday October 29.  We 
will undoubtedly be “cart paths only” for at least a 
week upon reopening. 
Just before the course closes, the City  
Championship for Canyon Lake will be held on  
October 6&7.  This event is being sponsored by the 
POA and the City of Canyon Lake and is open to 
anybody who would like to play. It is a gross event 
with flights based on handicaps.  Further information 
is available in the pro shop. 
Looking forward to seeing you at the Member/Guest 
and Stag Day.  
 Travis Montgomery 
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Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club 
2018 Board of Directors 

 

President         Ura Furry        951-244-1910 

              ufurry@verizon.net  

Major Tournament   
       1st VP      Valerie Montgomery 951-244-5193 

              tvmontgomery@verizon.net                  
Handicap         Linda Kamashian   951-244-3675      
       2nd VP    lkamashian@ca.rr.com                             
Tuesday Tournaments                                                        
              Barbara Horrigan   951-244-9379                
              Horriganhouse63@gmail.com                 
Recording Secretary                                                        
              Mary Burns      650-766-6765                                                               
              meburns@juno.com                    
Treasurer         Kathy Homewood   951-403-3124 
              kmhomewood@gmail.com                     
Membership       Norma Yarbrough   951-244-8753 
              normajyarbrough@msn.com                    
Corresponding Secretary/ Historian                                
              Barbara Spraul    951-244-6540 
              dbspraul@yahoo.com                                                
              Sue Sell        951-660-7355 
              suesellre@gmail.com                     
Rules            Marilyn Bridges    951-244-3984 
              marilyn_bridges@ca.rr.com          
Social           Alice Ramirez     951-244-0294 
              alicencj@twc.com                         
              Merilyn Murphy    951-244-3410 

2018 Tournament Schedule 
Beat the Pro                          January 16 
Valentine Tournament                   February 13 
SB&R Tournament                     February 22 
Presidents Cup                      March 20, 27 
Club Championship                                 April 17, 19, 24  
Member Guest                                                 May 11 
Senior Championship                                  June 12,19 
Couples Eclectic                                          July 17, 24 
Breast Cancer                                               August 14 
Member/Member                          September 11, 13, 18 
Jack & Jill                                                    November 11 
Christmas Tournament                                December 11

Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club 
Mission Statement 

Our Mission is to create and maintain a friendly atmosphere in 
which golfers of all abilities can participate in, and enjoy, the 
game of golf. We will promote our primary objective through 
camaraderie, social events, tournaments and recognition. 

We encourage equitable competition through proper  
handicapping, utilizing USGA standards  

We strive to be a source of pride and enjoyment for our  
members, guests and our community 

 

Women’s Golf Club Board of Directors  
Meets the First Tuesday of Each Month  

General Board Meetings 
February 6, May 1, August 7, November 6 

President’s  
Message  

by  

Ura Furry 

   We have had a very hot summer so far, but all of you 
who participated in the Couples Eclectic survived the 
heat.  The Committee of Linda Kamashian, Ina Pickard 
and Judy Thompson did a great job putting it on.   
Congratulations to all winners’. 
   A big thanks goes to the Breast Cancer Tournament 
committee, Linda Hudson, Kathy Voss, Babette Stubbs, 
Kathy Homewood, Valerie Montgomery and Joanna 
Spiller for a great fun and successful day.  They were 
organized, worked very hard together as a team effort 
to make this fundraiser worthwhile.  They sent a check 
to Michelle’s Place for the amount of $5.046.81 in  
support to breast cancer.  Great job ladies!  
   At our General Board Meeting the nominating  
committee announced our new 2019 Board of Directors.  
They are as follows: Tournament-Mary Burns;  
Social- Linda Helmer/Linda Hudson; Handicap-Linda 
Kamashian; Tuesday Tournament- Barbara Horrigan/
Marlene Cathro; Recording Secretary-Ina Pickard; 
Treasurer- Kathy Homewood; Membership-Norma  
Yarbrough; Corresponding Secretary- Barbara Spraul/
Sue Sell; and President- Ura Furry. Thank you ladies for 
stepping up and volunteering to be our 2019 Board of 
Directors. 
   Congratulations to our July most improved golfer  
Valerie Montgomery.  Also to the August Low Gross 
winner Maxine Whalen and Low Net winner  
KK Beecher.  Great job ladies! 
  At SB&R in July, 9 ladies went and 6 of them won 38 
points for Canyon Lake.  There is no play in August. 
   Our Member/Member Tournament is a 3 day event 
starting September 11th.  So I hope all of you will find a 
partner and sign up.  Your partner can only be a 10 
stroke difference. 
   We are trying something new in having a guest day, 
Big sister/Little sister Day along with Regular Tuesday 
play on August 28th.  Hope you all will participate. 
   Hope those of you that went to Pismo will have a 
great time, played good golf and got away from the heat 
for a few days. 
   Stay Cool and Hydrated.   
Ura Furry CLWGC President 
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MENS DAYS 

Ptnrs Best Ball  8/1/18  
    

Bruce Wallace 1st A Flt 59 
Anton Riniti   

    

Greg harris 2nd A Flt 60 
Jesse Beecher   

    

Mike Sanders 3rd A Flt 61 
Gary McKee   

    

Robert Talleksen 1st B Flt 59 
Don Raworth   

    

Ron Kelley 2nd B Flt 59 
Chuck Newsom   

    

Nixon Lauritzen 3rd B Flt 59 
Travis Montgomery   

    

Jon Evans 1st C Flt 60 
Terry Voss   

    

Dudley (BD) Thompson 2nd C Flt 62 
Jeff Reams   
    

Jeff Roach 3rd C Flt 63 
Joe Strong   

    

Gary Ellis 1st D Flt 56 
Mike Connor   
    

Steve Spaeth 2nd D Flt 58 
John Gomez Sr.   

    

Randy Schutz 3rd D Flt 58 
Ted Russelle Sr   
    

18 MAXIMUM SKINS   

Jason Jernigan Hole 1  
Bobby Gunter Hole 4  
Gil Kim Hole 9  
Ron Kelley Hole 10  
Don Raworth Hole 16  
Andrew Quinn Hole 18  
     
31 MAXIMUM SKINS   

John Gomez Sr. Hole 1  
Fred Espinosa Hole 4  
Tom Damato Hole 6  
Hugh Wagoner Hole 8  
Dennis Franks Hole 10  
Chuck Furry Hole 11, Ptnr, 2  
Gary Ellis Hole 12  
Don Norris Hole 16, 18  
Robert Tice Hole 17  
George Douglas  Ptnr, 2  

2-2-3 Waltz 8/8/18  
    
Mike Sanders 1st A Flt 144 
Bruce Wallace   
Anton Riniti   
Gary McKee   
    
Rick Halsey 2nd A Flt 145 
Jim Merritt   
John Reed   
Fred Finger   
    
Dave Shankland 1st B Flt 144 
Jesse Beecher   
Gary Ellis   
Mike Connor   
    
Nixon Lauritzen 2nd B Flt 144 
Jon Evans   
Tom Fuhrman   
Oscar Rowland   
    
George Douglas 1st C Flt 141 
Chuck Furry   
Barry Talbot   
Don Norris   
    
Dave Carlson 2nd C Flt 145 
Chuck Hawley   
Nick Valencia   
Jack Gray   
    
18 MAXIMUM SKINS   
Rick Halsey Hole 5  
Darrell Wetherbee Hole 10  
Greg Perry Hole 18  
     
31 MAXIMUM SKINS   
Joe Washle Hole 8  
Jeff Reams Hole 9  
George Douglas Hole 12  
Gary Ellis Hole 13  
Barry Talbot Hole 14  
Don Norris Hole 18  

Ptnrs BB Conv. TW 8/15/18  
    
Mike Sanders 1st A Flt 31 
Gary McKee   
    
Gil Cervantez 2nd A Flt 30 
Gil Kim   
    
John Stubbs 3rd A Flt 30 
Don Potenza   
    
Jon Evans 1st B Flt 36 
Terry Voss   
    
Bobby Kielty 2nd B Flt 29 
Roger Kielty   
    
Don Roberson 3rd B Flt 29 
Zell Rawlins   
    
Darrell Hartzell 1st C Flt 34 
Rich Dawson   
    
Mike (BD) Sanders 2nd C Flt 32 
Fred Espinosa   
    
Carlos Ramirez 3rd C Flt 30 
Norm Morrissette   
    
18 MAXIMUM SKINS   
Bobby Gunter Hole 1  
Steve Spaeth Hole 3  
Jerry WatsonHole 4, 9  
Vernon Kelch Hole 15  
     
31 MAXIMUM SKINS   
Joe Strong Hole 1  
Carlos Ramirez Hole 3  
Terry Voss Hole 5  
Don Norris Hole 13  
Rich Dawson Hole 14  
Chad Laughery Hole 16, 17  



LADIES DAYS 

Tuesday Sweeps  7/31/2018  
Game:  Best 9 of 18 Game 
   
A Flight 8 Players  
1st Place Cathy Barr 27 
2nd Place Norma Yarbrough 27.5wco 
3rd Place Lorrie Sjomeling 27.5 lco 
   
B Flight 9 Players  
1st Place Valerie Montgomery 24.5 
2nd Place K.K. Beecher 25.5 
3rd Place Ina Pickard 26.5wco 
   
C Flight 4 Players  
1st Place Linda Hudson 26.5 
   
D Flight 2 Players  
1st Place Linda Kamashian 28.5 
   
Green Tee Flight 3 Players  
1st Place Dawn Haggerty 25 
   
Chip-ins     Birds  
Mary Burns    Anita Fairfield  
Joanna Spiller   

Tuesday Sweeps Low Gross/Low Net 8-7-
18 
Maxine Whalen Low Gross 95 
K.K. Beecher Low Net 71 
   

A Flight 6 Players  
Anita Fairfield Low Gross 95 
Kathy Voss Low Net 75 
   

B Flight 10 Players  
Maxine Whalen 1st Low Gross 95 
Judy Thompson 2nd Low Gross 101 
K.K. Beecher 1st Low Net 71 
Ura Furry 2nd Low Net 76 
   

C Flight 5 Players  
Kathy Homewood Low Gross 117 
   

D Flight 3 Players  
Laverne Cann Low Gross 123 
   

Chip-ins      Birds  
Marilyn Bridges  Kathy Homewood  
Laverne Cann   Linda Johnson  
Linda Johnson   

Tuesday Sweeps 8/21/2018  
Game: Four Pars   
   

A Flight 10 Players  
1st Place Cathy Barr 29.5 
2nd Place Julie Faia 30.5 wco 
3rd Place Lorrie Sjomeling 30.5 lco 
   

B Flight 5 Players  
1st Place Maxine Whalen 30 
2nd Place Judy Thompson 34.5 
   

C Flight 2 Players  
1st Place Linda Johnson 32 
   

Chip-ins      Birds  
Cathy Barr     Darlene Cortez  
Rita Wacker    Gerry Meeks  
Jeanette Williams   



 

Bill Levis, the Beautification Tournament director, shows his         
appreciation to Travis Montgomery, the Men’s Club President, 
for their generous donation to the CLAPPS annual event. The 
Beautification Tournament has been around for many years 
but most recently in the past 10 years the tournament has 
raised nearly $70,000 with 100% of the funds spent on course 
improvements on the golf course. Some of the recent projects 
have been the 10 foot tall Street Clock at the putting green, the 
Bronze Plaques mounted on the tee box boulders, the new 
Concrete Benches, the expanded Practice Putting Green and 
the Artificial Turf Teeing Area on the driving range. 
 

This year’s major donors who have contributed $500 or more 
are the Men’s Golf Club, Women’s Golf Club, Margaret McCoy 
of Coldwell Banker Real Estate, Todd Theodora (Angel      
Tickets) and the Canyon Lake POA. The CLAPPS would like 
to thank all who participated. 

CLAPPS Show Their Appreciation to Major Donors 

                                                                                                                                                               

The CLAPPS would like to hear from 

anyone who might have a good idea 

for our next project. Send your 

thoughts to the CLAPPS President Jim 

Magill at jamesmagill1926@gmail.com . 

Chuck Hawley Sets Golf Milestone 

 

Chuck Hawley set a golf milestone that most of us would never consider possible. He shot his age 100 
times  and he is only 86 years old. It all started 15 years ago when he was playing   Eagle Glen golf 
course in Corona on October 1, 2003. Chuck pulled off a smooth 71 to match his age. 
Chuck is a long time Canyon Laker who has been around for many years. He purchased his first piece of 
property in 1977 and spent many days on the lake with his young family. Chuck has always been an avid 
golfer and joined the Men’s Golf Club in 1987. 
Over the past 15 years he has played many courses in the area and shot his age at most of them like Di-
amond Valley, Menifee and Trilogy (Glen Ivy). 
One of his more memorable rounds was on a trip to Oak Harbor Washington to visit his brother , a retired 
Naval Captain. They played “The Gallery” golf course on the Whidbey    Island Naval Air Station where 
Chuck proceeded to shoot his age and beat his brother. 
His 100th time came just last month at home in Canyon Lake. On July 20th Chuck shot an 84. That was 
two below his age which is a fitting way to reach that milestone. That experience was shared by two of his 
long time friends and golfing buddies for many years Tom Steinle and Larry Gann 
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Stag Day Tournament 
September 29th 

Open to all POA members, Annual Golfers, & guests 

Raffle Tickets ~ $40  360 tickets available 

$5,000 Grand Prize for the last ticket drawn! 

Golf Tournament ~ $15  Male players only 

Shotgun Start @ 8:00am ~ No Handicap required 

Card Tournament ~ Texas Hold ‘em 

3:00pm – 5:00pm in the Magnolia Room 

Dinner ~ $25 

5:00pm – 6:00pm Steak Dinner @ Country Club 

6:00pm Awards & Raffle Excitement Begins! 

Paradise Classic 
Member-Guest Golf Tournament 

 

Saturday, September 8th  
 

~ Six holes partners best ball, Six holes scramble, Six holes aggregate  
~ Pick your own Foursome, or we can pick for you.   

~ Complimentary Range Balls 
~ Flighted Winners for Gross and Net  

~ Team Skins ~ Longest Drives ~ Closest-to-Pin Challenges 
~ Hole-in-One Prizes~ On-course Refreshments ~ Prize Money   
~ $100 per player-GREEN FEES, AND CART NOT INCLUDED.  

Sign-up in the Pro Shop  





Sam Theodora Celebrates His 80th Birthday  
On the Mound at Angel Stadium 

 

Sam Theodora celebrated his 80th birthday a little early when he walked on the pitching 
mound at Angel Stadium. He was selected to throw out the first pitch of the game on August 
7th when the Angel hosted the Detroit Tigers. Sam won’t actually turn 80 until October 9th of 
this year but that didn’t matter because his wife, Joyce, and close family were on hand to cel-
ebrate the event. 
Sam heard about a campaign the Angels have to recruit fans for the first pitch honors from his 
son, Todd, whose firm is legal counsel for the Angels. When Sam looked into it he found out 
the Angels have a program where they honor citizens of the Los Angeles area who have 
served their country and their community. He immediately filled out the application listing his 
credentials of military service and many years on the Los Angeles Police Department not 
knowing what to expect. 
Sam served three years in the Coast Guard right after high school then got a job with the US 
Army where he worked on a Nike/Hercules missile base in New Jersey for four and a half 
years. 
Following his time working for the government Sam joined the Paterson Police Department in 
New Jersey where he fell in love with police work learned his craft. After five years in  
Paterson Sam got the bug to move to LA and serve on the LAPD. He went through the full 
application process, trained at the Police Academy and graduated as a Los Angeles Police 
Officer where he served 25 years on the department. 
Sam’s career spanned 38 years where he served his Country and his Community which was 
what earned him a spot on the pitcher’s mound in Angels Stadium where 30,000 fans could 
thank him for his service. 
Sam had several weeks to practice and needed every bit of it. The mound is over 60 feet from 
home plate and the strike zone is very small. When asked if he wanted to throw from a short-
er distance his reply was “you don’t know me very well”.  Sam was committed to throw from 
the pitcher’s mound even if it flew over the catchers head. 
On that special night Sam heard his name called out by the public address announcer and 

proudly walked out of the dugout to the mound. As he stood on the mound he couldn’t help 

but see himself on the giant stadium screen.  With all that excitement and everyone watching 

Sam threw a perfect strike over home plate to Justin Anderson and the celebration began. 



September 2018 

  

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

            1Philip Coughllin 

Ron Deckert 
Brett Greer 

2 3 

Labor Day 

 

 
Bobby Gunter 
Jim Lippen 

4 
 CLWGC 
Ace/Gross 
Board Meeting 

 
Les Evans 
Chris Poland 

  

5 CLMGC 
PBB-U Pick 

 

 

Larry Barbaria 

6 
9er’s Golf 
Gross & Net 
  
Karen Wallace 

  
  

7 ALB-Partners 

Best Ball - Pick 

your 4-Some 

8 
CLMGC 
Member Guest 

9 

  
  
Teresa Roberson 

10  

Maintenance 

Day 

  

11 
CLWGC 
Member/ 
Member 
 

Bob Mahan 

  

12 CLMGC 
2 BB-3 0n 3’s 
Computer Pick 
  
Rita Wacker 

Gary Sell 

13 CLWGC 8:00 

Tee Times 
Member/ 
Member 
9:00am 9er’s Golf- 
Back Nine 

Bobby Ousterhout 

  

14 ALB-3 Best 

Balls of 4-some - 

Comm. Picks 

 
Pepe Iturralde 

15 
Family Club 
Gargalis Cup 

16 
 
Greg Connick 

17 18 
CLWGC 
Member/ 
Member & Lunch 

  

19 CLMGC 
PBB-3 on 5’s 
U Pick 
MC Annual Picnic 
Cheryl Evans 

Fred Espinosa 

Andrew Quinn 
Charles Rainwater 

20 
9er’s Golf 
Back Nine 
  

  

21 ALB-4 Man Tin 

Whistle - Pick your 

4some 

22 
Family Club 
Gargalis Cup 

 

John Carlson 

Leroy Madera 

23 24 25 
CLWGC 
Pick Ur 4-some 
Nine Shortest 

Holes 

26 CLMGC 
Ind. Tin Whistle 
U Pick 

 
Ronald Kelly 

27 
9er’s Golf 
Guest Day 
SB&R @ Seven 

Hills 

Chuck Newsom 

  

28 ALB-Individual 

Tin Whistle - Pick 

your 4-some 

 

Corky Post III 

Larry Strandberg 

29 
CLMGC 
Stag Day 

30 
9er’s Scramble 

  
KK Beecher 

          Notes: 
CLWGC & CLMGC 
8:00am Shotgun 
9:00 am NINERS 





“After Lunch Bunch” – Your Friday Game for 38 Years 
Congratulations to one of our regulars, Dennis Franks.  Dennis on July 20th shot his age.  Way to go Dennis!!! 
 
 
 
July 20 – Two Man Tin Whistle – 26 Players 
“A” Flight                                                                         “B” Flight 
1 – Vern Kelch & Ray Freyre – 30                               1 – Jim Paulis & Bill Hallahan – 32 
2 – John Petersen & Norm Morrissette – 27              2 – Bill Levis & Fred Espinosa – 28 
“Losers of the Week” - “A” Flt. – Sam Theodora & Hugh Wagoner – 19 
                                    “B” Flt. – Dennis Franks & Mav Tweedy – 19 
“Skins” – Jeff Roach (#2 & #3), Ed Doidge (#15), & Fred Espinosa (#17) 
“Closest to the Pin - #11 – Hugh Wagoner   #15 – Walt Popper    #17 – Fred Espinosa 
 
 
July 27 – Individual Tin Whistle – 13 Holes - 19 Players 
“A” Flight                                                        “B” Flight 
1 – Oscar Rowland – 21                               1 – Jim Paulis – 16 
2 – Bill Levis – 19                                          2 – Bob Clow – 15 
3 – Ray Freyre – 14                                       3 – Jim Musser – 14 
“Losers of the Week” – “A” Flt – Leroy Madera – 8                    “B” Flight – Fred Espinosa – 6 
“Closest to the Pin” – Hole #2 – Joe Strong          #8 – Ray Freyre          #11 – Leroy Madera 
“Skins” – Joe Strong #2, & Bill Levis #7 
 
 
 
August 3 – Partners Best Ball – 26 Players – 13 Holes 
“A” Flight                                                                            “B” Flight 
1 – Sam Theodora & Joe Strong – 41                            1 – Joe Strong & Jeff Roach – 43 
2 – Oscar Rowland & Tom Fuhrman – 42                      2 – Jim Magill & Leroy Madera – 44 
Losers of the Week” – “A” Flt. -  Andy Quinn & Brian Boothby – 47  
                                    “B” Flt. – Bill Levis & Bob Clow – 54 
“Skins” – Bill Hallahan (#1) & Fred Vian (#4) 
“Closest to the Pin” - #11 – Tom Fuhrman, #15, Nick Valencia, 15 & #17  
 
 
 
August 10 – Two Man Tin Whistle – 20 Players – 13 Holes 
“A” Flight                                                                      “B” Flight 
1 – Jeff Roach & Joe Strong – 38                              1 - Bill Levis & Nick Valencia – 30 
2 – Oscar Rowland & Sam Theodora – 27                2 – Jim Magill & Leroy Madera – 33 
“Losers of the Week” – “A” Flt -  Wagoner & Popper – 23   “A” Flt. –  Bonner & Paulis – 18 
“Skins” – Oscar Rowland (#1 & 3), Jeff Roach (#2), Joe Strong (#5), Fred Espinosa (#6), & Jim Musser (#9). 
“Closest to the Pin” - #8 – Jim Magill,      #11 – Hugh Wagoner 
 
 
 
August 17 – Partners Best Ball, 2 on Par 3’s – 24 Players 
“A” Flight                                                                           “B” Flight 
1 – Joe Strong & Jeff Roach – 73                                    1 – Joe Washle & Jim Musser – 75 
2 – Oscar Rowland & Tom Fuhrman – 80                       2 – Jim Paulis & Bill Hallahan – 77 
“Losers of the Week” – “A” Flt. –  Stinson & Popper – 85        “A” Flt. –  Tweedy &  Franks – 86 
“Closest to the Pin” =    #11 – Sam Theodora       #15 – Tom Fuhrman         #17 – Walt Popper 



Our annual Men’s Golf Club picnic at Holiday Harbor is on 

September 19. The picnic is hosted by the Men’s golf Club 

for you and your spouse/significant other.  Everything is   

provided, a spectacular bar-b-que dinner, beer, wine and 

soft drinks and covered seating to protect you from the sun.  

Mark your calendar for the Men’s Club Picnic on Septem-

ber 19
th
. We are preordering the food and drinks so your 

RSVP is very important to us. Please make sure you sign 

up in the pro shop so we have an accurate count.                                

If you have any questions you can contact                                               

Steve McCain at mccain4@ca.rr.com   

Men’s Club  
Annual Picnic 



Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 
Board of Directors Meeting 

August 1, 2018 
MINUTES 

 
 
Call to Order:  President Travis Montgomery called the meeting to order at 1:45 p.m. and led the Pledge of Allegiance.   
 
Attendance:  Present were President Travis Montgomery, 1

st
 VP Chris Wilkeson, 2

nd
 VP Jon Evans, Directors Greg Brack, 

Ted Horton, Joe Kamashian, Steve McCain and Shannon VanDruff.  Absent were Director Gary Bradford and Treasurer Rod 
Smith.  A quorum was present.  One (1) member attended. 
 
Approval of Minutes:  It was moved by Director Evans, seconded by Director McCain and approved “to accept the July 11, 
2018 meeting minutes as submitted”. 
 
Director of Golf Report:  Pat Kemball – No report 
President Montgomery recognized Pat for being recently honored at his home club in Winnipeg, Manitoba, Canada with his 
photo on the club’s memorial wall.  We were amused by his reporting that the trees that he used to easily hit over have 
grown considerably in 30 years. 
 
Golf Course Superintendent Report:  Mark Louder - Absent  
 
SCGA Liaison Report:  Dudley Thompson - Absent 

 
Secretary’s Report: Ted Horton 
Secretary Horton reported that all correspondence is current and all supplies are on hand. 

 Get well cards in June:   

      Gordon Westby – heart surgery with complications 

      Jack Gray – kidney problems 

      Bill Miller – fall resulting in hospitalization 

      Joe Henderson – golf car injury resulting in stitches to left arm 

 Sympathy cards in June:   

        Mrs. Gloria Jones – loss of Gene 
 

The CLMGC Financial Review (audit for YE 2017) discussion was again postponed until Treasurer Rod Smith could be pre-
sent.  

 
Treasurer’s Report:  Rod Smith – absent 
The treasurer’s report indicates a July 2018 Check Register ending balance of $25,590.18.  The 2018 Tournament Reve-
nues and Expenses were reviewed. 
 
Handicap Report:  1

st
 Vice President Chris Wilkeson  

1st Vice President Wilkeson reported that during the month of July 2018:  106 indexes went down; 88 remained the same; 
54 went up; 4 members have no index; and, 11 members have a local index (over 36.4).  959 rounds were posted by 179 
members; 18 rounds were not posted; 15 cards were turned in with the wrong date or had no date.  1

st
 VP Wilkeson ex-

pressed frustration that 3 to 4 cards are posted every day with the wrong date.  “It just requires too much time for the Handi-
cap Chairman to review the information”.  Reminder – “Use the GHIN/SCGA Posting App on your smart phone”. 
 
The following items were discussed: 

 Guests without GHIN handicap - After discussion it was moved by Director Kamashian, seconded by Director McCain 
and approved that “the Handicap Chairman is authorized to determine an appropriate handicap for members or guests 
desiring to participate in club events if they do not possess a SCGA GHIN number”. 

 Access to SCGA CLMGC account – It was suggested that the Handicap Chairman and Membership Chairman should 
both have the access password to the GHIN account. 

 “Half-pops” – It was suggested that “half-pops” (half strokes) be used for determining “skins for the Wednesday game for 
18 and under skins.  This would reward natural birdies or natural eagles.  After discussion, it was suggested that we run 
parallel results for Wednesday Games during August to determine what difference “half-pops” would have made prior to 
further discussion.  Members should be alerted that the Board will be determining whether to implement or, not imple-
ment “half-pops” for Wednesday Games at its next Board meeting. 

 Skins & hole-in-One eligibility from Green Tees – the policy has been positively received and one skin has been won 
from the green tees. 



 
 
Major Tournaments:  2nd VP Jon Evans  
2

nd
 VP Jon Evans reported that: 

2018 Member Guest (Paradise Classic) – scheduled for September 7-8, 2018.  Price is set at $100 plus green fee & golf 
car.  Courtesy refreshments will be at holes 5 & 14.  There will an optional Friday night Horse Race costing $5 per player & 
$5 green fee for non-annual members 
Stag Day – September 29, 2018.  360 raffle tickets have been ordered.  Tom Fuhrman will manage the Poker Tournament.  
It was suggested that we approach other golf courses for a complimentary twosome tee time donation that could be given in 
lieu of ticket payoff.  Golf Pro Pat Kemball offered to do this.  It was noted that Stag Day pays off +/- 32 tickets.   
 
Wednesday Game:  Gary Bradford - absent 
Director Bradford’s written report noted July contributions of $64 to the Veterans’ Day fund and $155 to the Picnic fund. 

 Director Bradford urged that we obtain Wi-Fi in the Magnolia Room “to enable use of the SCGA Tournament Software 
(TMC)”.  President Montgomery will talk to the POA. 

 
Membership & Rules:  Greg Brack 
Director Brack presented the following: 
There are 253members.  90 renewals were done online (35.7%).  There are 3 Junior Members and 1 Social Member. 
There were no rules issues in July. 

 SCGA should be sending out notice for membership renewal two months in advance. 

 It was suggested that the club present a “Rules Roundup” later in the year to review the upcoming 2019 revisions. 

 The cost of Junior membership was discussed and it was determined that Junior membership fee would remain the 
same - (SCGA cost plus $10.00).  The SCGA currently does not charge for Junior members.  Accordingly, Junior mem-
bers pay $10. 

 
Public Relations: Joe Kamashian 
Director Kamashian reported that the Bulletin is out and again requested additional articles.   2nVP Jon Evans will prepare 
an article on Stag Day. 
 
Green Committee: Shannon VanDruff 
Director VanDruff reported that he had no report but it was noted that:  

 The irrigation committee will be interviewing Toro & Rain Bird proposals for replacement of the CLCC irrigation system 
on August 16

th
. 

 The equipment required for the potable cross-connection to the greens irrigation supply is on order.  Upon installation 
the potable water supply to the pond on Hole 13 will be discontinued and the lake will be allowed to dry up.  Arrange-
ments have been made to relocate the fish, etc.  It is recommended that a lake design firm(s) be contacted to develop 
plans for future replacement of the lake. 
 

Social Committee:  Steve McCain Director McCain noted that he will assist 1
st
 VP Evans to purchase the refreshments for 

the Member Guest, Stag Day and upcoming picnic. 
 
President’s Report:  Travis Montgomery 
President Montgomery discussed the following: 

 CLAPP’s President Bill Levis presented President Montgomery with a plaque to recognize the CLMGC support for the 
Beautification Tournament. 

 Junior Golf – President Montgomery complimented the Junior members who played in the August 1
st
 Wednesday Game 

and encouraged them to continue to join us. 

 CLWGC request – After discussion, it was moved by Director McCain, seconded by Director VanDruff and approved “to 
donate $250 to CLWGC to support their Annual Breast Cancer Golf Tournament (Michelle’s Place Breast Cancer Re-
source Center)”. 

 2019 Nominating Committee – President Montgomery reported that the CLAPPs selection for the nominating committee 
is Gary Bradford, Joe Kamashian & Carlos Ramirez.  President & 3 directors’ spots are open.  

 Team Play – rosters are under way and the teams with whom we’ll compete are being finalized. 
 
Next Meeting:  Wednesday – September 5, 2018 – 1:45 p.m. 
 
Meeting Adjournment:  It was moved by 2

st
 VP Evans, seconded by 1

st
 VP Wilkeson and approved “to adjourn at 3:30 

PM”. 
 
Respectfully submitted:                                                     
Ted Horton - Secretary, Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 
 



Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club 
 General Board Meeting Minutes 

August 07, 2018 
 
 

Call to Order: 1:13 
 
Roll Call:   Present:  Ura Furry, Valerie Montgomery, Kathy Homewood, Linda Kamashian , Mary Burns, 
Barbara Horrigan, Barbara Spraul, Marilyn Bridges, Norma Yarbrough, Alice Ramirez, Merilyn Murphy 
 
Absent: Sue Sell 
 
Pledge of Allegiance Led by Ina Picard 
 
Minutes:    A motion was made by Marilyn Bridges and seconded by Joanna Spiller to approve the 
minutes as presented from the July 10, 2018 Board Meeting.  The motion was approved by all in attend-
ance with none opposed. 
 
Guest Speaker:  Joe Kamashian 
Mr. Kamashian offered his thanks to the CLWGC for its support of the Beautification Tournament and 
presented an appreciation plaque to the club.  He thanked the club for providing information for the bul-
letin promptly. He noted that he is looking for informative or human interest articles for the Bulletin. 
 
OFFICER REPORTS: 
 
President Ura Furry 
I want to thank the Couples Eclectic Committee, Linda Kamashian, Judy Thompson, Ina Picard for put-
ting on a great tournament. Congratulations to Overall Low Gross winners Gerry Meeks & Darrell 
Whetherbee; Overall Low Net winners Mimi & Vince LaRosa, and to all the flight winners. I hope you all 
signed up for the Breast Cancer tournament.  The committee is working really hard to put it on. 

 
 
Treasurer Kathy Homewood 
The treasurers report was distributed for review to the members present.  The report demonstrated it 
balanced with the current bank statement.  Upon a motion properly made, seconded and carried, the 
Treasurers Report was approved as presented. 
 
Major Tournament Chair:  Valerie Montgomery 
Valerie thanked the Eclectic Tournament Committee and is now looking forward to the Breast Cancer 
Tournament September 14.  
 
Handicap Chair:   Linda Kamashian 
Most Improved Golfers: Valerie Montgomery, Babette Stubbs, Mary Burns, Maxine Whalen 
 
 
Tuesday Tournament:   Barbara Horrigan 
August Low Gross: Maxine Whalen       August Low Net:  KK Beecher 
 
Recording Secretary:   Mary Burns   No report 
 
Membership: Norma Yarbrough.     No report 
      



Corresponding Secretary: Barbara Spraul/Sue Sell    No report 
 
Rules Chair Marilyn Bridges       No report 
 
Social Chair Alice Ramirez/Merilyn Murphy 
The committee is ready for the Breast Cancer Tournament 
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS 
Greens Committee Linda Johnson - WGC Representative 
All tees have been aerated, new flowers are scheduled for planting at the Club House and around the 
clock this week. 
Hole # 3: Drought tolerant plants, left of the cart path have been cut back and new growth is beginning 
to appear. Hole # 4:  Two paths that lead to the white tee will have DG and rock borders. Rabbits have 
relocated behind the green.  Hole #6:  Operations is arranging for a contractor to make repairs to the 
restroom wall.  Hole #7:  The source of the leak at the blue tee cannot be found.  A saw cut will be 
made in the cart path for further investigation.  Hole #17:  The white tee will have ice plant replanted on 
the small hill behind the tee.  Hole #18:  Will be roped off to help fill in the thin area, has been seeded, 
fertilized and spiked. 
Sal Medina-Operations 
The club house ice machine and stairs have been repaired. 
POA Liaison:  Phil Hawgood 
No update on the parking lot repair date. 
TWG:  Joe Washle 
October plans:   
Hole #6: Widen cart path at the green-160 ft long and 10 ft wide, Hole #4: DG path to the white tee box. 
Put curbing and split rail fences around some greens (example #2 green) 
New Business: 
A motion was made and passed to reseed again during the course closure. There will be an irrigation 
presentation on August 16

th
 in the Magnolia Room at 10am and 11am.  The Green Committee will 

meet that day at 1pm. 
Sunshine  Lila Gann.  No Report 
 
SB&R Darlene Cortez 
We had 9 women compete at Menifee Lakes in July.  The team scored 38 points for a season total of 
360.  There is no event in August. 
 
 
SCGA Delegate      Ina Pickard 
Any interest in SCGA tournament or event can be found on the SCGA website. 
 
CLIPPS.      Valerie Montgomery.   No Report 
 
18 Hole/Niners Liaison Barbara Spraul 
A presentation on the upcoming Breast Cancer Tournament was given to the 9ers. 
 
Big Sister/Little Sister  Ellie Clow         Not Present 
 
Old Business 
Standing Rules Changes 
 
Marilyn Bridges made a motion to approve: Standing Rule #9 (L) Rain out Policy,  
Joanna Spiller seconded it, all in favor, Standing Rule #9 (L) Rain out Policy approved. 
 



Don’t Miss the Men’s Club  
Picnic on Sept. 19th  

ACE/GROSS – it was agreed we would change to Low Gross & Low Net     
(GROSS/NET) So in the By-Laws & Standing Rules, Games in the Roster, Job Descriptions, any mate-
rial that states ACE/GROSS to be changed.  
 
Barbara Horrigan made a motion to approve The Standing Rules #7 Guest Days, end  of 2

nd
 sentence 

to read –   with the exception of Gross/Net Tuesday and Rule #13- 3
rd

  sentence, Tournament Posting- 
to read and the year-end playoff for Low Gross and Low Net. Seconded by Marilyn Bridges. Standing 
Rules #7 & #13 was approved. 
 
*    By-Laws Changes:  
 Article VIII Section 2 page 16, 2nd sentences to add at the August General Meeting 
 4

th
 sentence to read “With the prior approval of the candidates.” at this General Meeting by the Nomi-

nating Committee Chair, & delete with prior approval of the candidates 
 Article IV Section 5: last sentence to add – in the same position, unless approved by the membership 
to extend their term. 
 Article V Section 6: 4

th
 sentence to change take photos of the monthly Gross/Net winners. 

 These By-Law Changes will be sent out to the membership for a 30 day reading and voted on at  the 
November General Board Meeting. 
 
New Business 
Nominating Committee presents 2019 slate of new officers 
President Ura Furry, Treasurer Kathy Homewood, Major Tournament Chair Mary Burns, Handicap 
Chair Linda Kamashian, Tuesday Tournament Chair Barbara Horrigan/Marlene Cathro, Recording Sec-
retary Ina Picard, Membership Chair Norma Yarbrough, Corresponding Chair Barbara Spraul/Sue Sell, 
Rules Chair Marilyn Bridges, Social Chair Linda Helmer/Linda Hudson 
Nominations from the floor were opened, none were offered, nominations were closed. 
The slate of officers were approved by all in attendance. 
 
Use of Flash Drive for Minutes and often used Forms 
The President will possess a flash drive that will hold the CLWGC Minutes and any forms used by the 
Club.   
 
Meeting Adjourned      1:20 pm 
Respectfully submitted 
Mary E. Burns 
Recording Secretary 
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